
 

Hiltonia Association 
General Meeting 
Minutes 

 
January 12, 2021 
7:00 PM 
HELD VIA ZOOM 

 

Meeting was called to order by Dennis/Terri  @  7:10 PM.  There were 18 residents in attendance.   
  
1) Minutes: Minutes from the November 10, 2020 meeting were approved by voice vote.   
  
2) Treasurer’s Report: Barry Giordano absent.  New treasurer June Guerrero was introduced. 
 
3) Committee Reports (oral reports)  

a. Civic: Paulette Ayres:  Robin Vaughn, West Ward Councilwoman held a meeting regarding 
the re-institution of a West Ward Neighborhood Watch.  This would involve 16 districts in the 
West Ward.  Volunteers would be required to complete a 3 day training course with the Trenton 
Police Department.  Volunteers would learn observation skills, team work, strategic training and 
reporting of crimes.  The program would be in conjunction with the Trenton Community Policing.  
Contact West Ward Police Liaison Steven Grazio #609-738-7389/sgrazio@trentonpd.net for 
further information.   
 
b. Publicity: Linda Reid absent  

 
 
c. Membership: Donnie Johnson:  15 paid memberships for the 2021 year so far. Reminder will 
be sent regarding dues.  Forms are found on the Hiltonia website.  
 
d. Social:  Children's:  The children’s committee is looking for a new chairperson.                          
Adult’s:   No report e. Hospitality:  Georgia Wallar : Linda Reid with work along with Georgia on 
the Welcome Wagon. 

 
 
f. Welcome Wagon:  June Guerrero no report   

 
g. Worthy Projects: Maureen/Jacques Lebel:  Great turn out for donations to the 3 community 

charities and for the family sponsored at Christmas.  A huge thanks to all.  
 

 
h. Cadwalader Park Projects:  Becky Taylor:  Possible Spring clean-up. More information to 

come.  
 
i. Porchfest:  Jeannie Weakliem  Possible Fall date.  Writing grant for the event.  

 
 

i.  Communications: Kathi Eckert:  The Hiltonia website is being updated.  All submission for the 
March Hiltone should be sent by March 1, 2021 to Kathi.  All neighbors are welcome to submit 
articles. 
 

 
4) New Business  

a. The Hiltonia co-presidents reminded all neighbors to keep postings on the Google group civil. 
b.  A suggestion was made to have signs for illegal dumping along Hilvista Blvd. Cost of signs and 
reaching out to the city was discussed.  
c. Once again the ATV activity was discussed. Neighbors were reminded to call the non-emergency 



police line to report. 
d. The new list of Hiltonia officers were introduced:   President: Jeannie Weakliem 
                                                                                       First Vice President: Margaret Mason 
                                                                                       Second Vice-President: Paulette Ayers 
                                                                                       Recording Secretary: Melinda Chance 
                                                                                       Corresponding Secretary: Bea Scala Fisher 
                                                                                       Treasurer: June Guerrero 
 
A final note:  There were many thanks from the neighbors to outgoing co-presidents, Terry O’Prey 
and Dennis Wendell on their dedication, steadfast leadership and support of our Hiltonia 
neighborhood. 

  
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING @  7:55 PM  

 
 
Next General Meeting:            March 10, 2021 via Zoom                             

 

Additional Information: 
 
 
 
 
 
 


